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Dear Mr. Enevoldsen,

Comments on Draft Comment Letter on Proposed Amendments to IFRS 1 First-Time Adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards and IAS 27 Consolidated and Separate Financial Statements: Cost of an Investment in a Subsidiary, Jointly Controlled Entity or Associate
The Institute of Accounting of the Republic of Lithuania (the Institute) is pleased to comment on the Draft Comment Letter on Proposed Amendments to IFRS 1 and IAS 27. 
The Institute agrees with the content of the Draft Comment Letter and supports the IASB’s initiative to relief earlier proposed ED.

Detailed comments are given bellow while commenting on each question is raised in this paper:

Question 1: Do you agree with the two deemed cost options as they are described in this exposure draft? If not, why?
We support proposed amendments concerning two deemed cost options as they are described in this ED and agree with EFRAG’s comments.
Question 2: Do you agree with the proposal to allow the deemed cost option for investments in jointly controlled entities and associates? If not, why?
We agree with the proposal to allow the deemed cost option for investments in jointly controlled entities and associates.

Question 3: Do you agree with the proposal to delete the definition of the ‘cost method’ from IAS 27? If not, why?
We agree with the proposal to delete the definition of the ‘cost method’ from IAS 27.
Question 4: Do you agree with the proposed requirement for an investor to recognise dividends received from a subsidiary, jointly controlled entity or associate as income and the consequential requirement to test the related investment for impairment? If not, why?
We agree with the proposed requirement.
Question 5: Do you agree with the proposed requirement that, in applying paragraph 37(a) of IAS 27, a new parent should measure cost using the carrying amounts of the existing entity? If not, why?
We agree with the proposed requirement.
Question 6: Do you agree that prospective application of the proposed amendments to IFRS 1 and IAS 27 is appropriate? If not, why?
We agree that the proposed amendments to IFRS 1 should be applied prospectively. However, we believe that a choice to apply amendments retrospectively should be allowed.
Comments on consequential amendments to other IFRSs
We believe too that the first part of paragraph 32 is redundant and can be deleted.
Sincerely,

Laimute Kazlauskiene

Director
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